
Dear sisters and brothers, 
 

The prayer for today’s mass for the 10th Sunday of the Year is: “O God, from whom all good things come, grant that 
we, who call on you in our need, may at your prompting discern what is right, and by your guidance do it”. All good 
things, and only good things, come from God, so too what is upright come forth from us when we both think and do 
what is upright. So, we pray for a union of mind and heart in the Spirit. In our relationship with God, we can discern 
what the Spirit is asking of us in every situation and allow God’s grace to shape all our relationships and actions. In 
this way we participate in God’s creative and salvific work. God continues to inspire people in our fallen world.  
 

In today’s Marcan Gospel we have an account of a complex episode in Jesus’ ministry. His ministry is set within two 
sources of misunderstanding: one from his family, the other and from the scribes who are his chief critics. The family 
of Jesus think he is out of his mind because he is entering into the oppressive world of evil spirits- the sort of 
behaviour that today we understand as stemming from psychiatric issues rather than ancient world’s understanding as 
demonic possession. Jesus liberates people from their afflictions rather than himself being tarnished or overwhelmed 
by them. Jesus is stronger than the spirits, the powers of the world or whatever afflicts suffering human persons. It is 
by the Holy Spirit, the very power of God, that he ‘expels demons’. To question this is the doubt God’s goodness 
and action in the world.  
 

What is remarkable is that Jesus tells us ‘all … sins will be forgiven.’ . Jesus has come to offer the universal 
forgiveness associated with the onset of the Kingdom (1:15; 2:5). I think we need to take this to heart. It is not 
helpful to wallow in guilt or shame rather than rejoicing in God’s mercy and compassion that sines forth in his 
forgiveness of all sins. Sin is real but in God’s mercy all shall be well. God’s first and last word to is us love and 
forgiveness not judgment. 
 

Home Again 
 

It is good to be back in the parish after my long holiday. There were many experiences to be grateful for and many 
wonderful people that I met. I really enjoyed catching up with Carmelite classmates of 50 years ago. My time away 
has refreshed my spirits.  Thanks to Frs John and Ad who worked so hard in my absence and thanks to all for your 
affection, prayers and good wishes. 
 

Blessings, - Fr Greg 

Every family is touched at some 
time by cancer.  Australia’s Big-
gest Morning tea is one way we 
can all do something to help. All 
over  Australia, hosts bring peo-

ple together to eat delicious food, have fun and raise 
money for research which will find new and better 
treatments or even put an end to some cancers for 
good! Be part of it by joining us for a fun morning tea 
on: 

 

FRIDAY 14TH JUNE AT 10.30AM 
IN THE PARISH HALL 

Tickets: $10 each (available at the parish office) 
 
If you can’t make it on the day, 
you can donate by scanning 
the unique QR Code here, 
thanks so much! 
 

Prizes for our raffles are very 
welcome. Just drop them to 
Billie in the parish office.  

    
 

TICKET NUMBERS ARE LIMITED—BOOK SOON!! 

SACRAMENT OF CONFIRMATION 2024 
 

Congratulations to our 64 parish children 
who received the Sacrament of 
Confirmation on Saturday. May the Holy 
Spirit be with you to renew and strengthen 
you in your commitment to follow 

Christ. Congratulations and best wishes from your 
parish family! 

NEW PLANNED GIVING CAMPAIGN 
 

Our planned giving membership campaign 
for 2024/25 begins this week as we ask 
each of you to please continue, or consider 
joining, this most important parish pro-
gram. We are very blessed to have hun-
dreds of committed parishioners who con-
tribute their time and talents. Along with 
financial contributors, we are thankful for 
scores of volunteers whose efforts have 
combined to make our Morley parish 
known as one of the most welcoming par-
ishes in the diocese. But as is the case for 
your own households, we do need a regular 
source of income to support our day-to-
day running, as well as costs of repairs, 
maintenance, insurance and wages. In ad-
dition, your contributions support our Sem-
inarians and retired and ailing Priests in 
the Archdiocese. If current members were 
in a position to increase contributions by 
$1 per week, it would result in an addition-
al $16,000 for the year. We understand that 
times are still tough, though, so please do 
not feel obliged to increase your contribu-
tion if you are not in a position to do so.  
 

For your convenience, program membership 
cards will be available on the bulletin 
stands to take & complete. On completion, 
please pop your card in any of the second 
collection bags, or pass on to any of our 
Priests, or return it to the office. Envelopes 
for the new financial year will be available 
from the weekend of June 22 & 23. If you 
are able, contributing electronically—either 
by direct debit or direct bank transfer—
would assist the parish greatly. 
 

Thank you, and may God bless you for your 
continuing support. 



1954 - 2024  Celebrating 70 YEARS 

Supporting Our Parish Financially 
First Collection EFT Details 

Account Name: Carmelite 
BSB: 066 132    Account Number: 0080 0015 

Second Collection EFT Details 
Account Name: Infant Jesus Parish Morley 
BSB: 086 006          Account Number: 66860 6029 

Parish Priest: Fr. Greg Burke - pp@infantjesusparish.org.au 
Assistant Priest: Fr. John Pallippadan - pallipadanj@gmail.com  
Assistant Priest: Fr Adalbert Imperial - ap2@infantjesusparish.org.au 
Infant Jesus Primary School: Principal Mel Allen - info@infantjesus.wa.edu.au 
Parish Secretary: Billie Dewitt - secretary@infantjesusparish.org.au 
Reception: Theresa Choo - enquiries@infantjesusparish.org.au 
PREP Coordinator: Sue Goodwin - prep@infantjesusparish.org.au 
Sacramental Coordinator: Theresa Choo - sacramental@infantjesusparish.org.au 
Parish Account Officer: Darren Parnell - accounts@infantjesusparish.org.au 
Maintenance Manager: Andrew Davini - maintenance@infantjesusparish.org.au 
Admin Assistant: Carol Smith - enquiries@infantjesusparish.org.au 
Parish Safeguarding Officers: Julie Lambert - julielambert@bigpond.com 
Columbarium Committee: Angela Youens - columbarium@infantjesusparish.org.au 
Parish Inclusion Coordinator: Sue Baile - 0497 163 387 

 In Our Church      &  Our Parish Team   

Morning Mass: Monday - Friday: 7am & 9am 
Saturday and Public Holidays: 8.30am 
Sunday Masses: 6pm (Saturday), 7.30am, 9.30am,  
11.30am (Italian), 6pm  
Reconciliation: Saturday 10 - 11am and 5 - 5.30pm  
Perpetual Novena in Honour of Our Lady of Mt. Carmel: 
Wednesday 6.30pm but not in Lent (Stations of the Cross 7pm) 
Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: Friday 9.30 - 10.30am  
Eucharistic Prayer: Friday 5.30 - 6.30pm 

Baptisms, Weddings & Sacraments: Please contact the Parish 
Office - enquiries@infantjesusparish.org.au | Ph: 9276 8500 
 

PARISH OFFICE: 47 Wellington Road, Morley 9276 8500  
Office hours: Monday - Thursday 9.30am -12.30pm 
Facebook: infantjesusmorley  Web: www.infantjesusparish.org.au 

 Parish Prayer  Concerns 
 

Recently Deceased: Honey Rozario and Charles Reincastle; 
 

Deceased: Bob Gomes, Heidi Driessen, Paul Christopher  
Dunning and Sarah Anne Windsor;  
 

Anniversaries: Domenico Pinelli, Enrico Postorivo and  
Carmela Puglia;  
 

The Sick of the Parish: Rebecca Bottrel, George Windsor,  and 
all those who are in need of our prayers. 
 

"My soul is waiting for the Lord, I count on His word” 

The Pilgrim Statue of Our Lady 
This week in the home of: 

Mark and Amanda—Ph: 0414 169 726 

Throughout the past 70 years, many colourful and lively characters have walked 
the grounds and shared our classrooms. It is those memories and stories which 
have shaped the community we are today.  
 

We are inviting you to share your favourite or lasting memory of your time at 
Infant Jesus School. Please submit your story and image/s by completing the 
form https://forms.office.com/r/ yysH4BJ932 or via the QR code 

 

Whether you are a current student, past student, parent, teacher or friend of the school we want to hear from 
you.  A selection of stories will be featured throughout 2024 as we celebrate 70 years as a school.  

Winter Appeal 
22/23 June 
At All Masses 
 

Dear parishioners, once again the Morley/Dianella St 
Vincent de Paul Conference (Vinnies)  will hold their 
annual Winter Appeal at all Masses on the weekend of 
the 22/23 June. As in the past, you have generously con-
tributed donations to help the poor, needy and homeless 
in our community to keep their families fed, clothed and 
warm during the cold winter months.   
This year, many people are having difficulty with never 
ending demands imposed on their budgets.  Whatever 
you can afford to give when attending Mass that week-
end will be greatly appreciated. Envelopes will be placed 
in the pews and members will be collecting funds in the 
foyer after Mass. May God give his blessing to all in our 

Any enquiries please email  
victoria.maclean95@gmail.com 

 

Sisters of Saint Joseph’s Chapel, 16 York Street, South Perth 7pm - 8pm 
Chapel doors open at 6.30pm. 3rd Sunday of the following months: June 
16, August 18, September 15 and October 20. Invite your friends and 
pray in a relaxing, meditative way(bring a torch & a friend!)  Enquiries: 
Sr Maree Riddler rsj 0414 683 926 or maree.riddler@sosj.org.au 
 

>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>> 
 

12—14 July |   A Weekend of Meditation and Contemplation 

Theme:  “Beneath the Cloud of Unknowing” 
  

Facilitator: Frances Maguire rsj 

Venue: Kilmolee at Safety Bay, 182 Arcadia Drive, Safety Bay 

Enquiries and registration: Dianne Colborne  rsj  
Ph:  9527 3240 | E:  safety.bay@sosj.org.au   
Cost: $300  
~ Retreat begins with an evening meal at 6pm on Friday 12 July and concludes 
Sunday 14 July after lunch.  
Day Option: Saturday only (13 July) 9am – 5.30pm    Cost: $80    
Applications close: 21 June 2024 

mailto:maree.riddler@sosj.org.au
mailto:safety.bay@sosj.org.au


NEXT WEEKEND — 16 June 2024—16th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Ministry Sat 6pm  Sun 7.30am  Sun 9.30am  Sunday 6pm  

Acolytes/Altar Ministers Peter Nguyen-Le Cyril Mathew Marion Wayne Chris Lambert 

Altar Servers Aaditya, Abhay, Matthia and Nathan Ria and Lia Andrei, Jules and Kim Alyssa, Amy and Megan 

Proclaimers John and Teresa Clare and Shirley Chris Andrews—PAS MASS Alan and Fely 

Extr. Ministers Of Communion Chris A, Tracy, Chris T and John Kerryn, Margaret, Michael and Andrew Roma, Errol, Tanya, Aileen, Patrick and 
Annette; 

Maureen, Eloise, Ivor and Thuy 

Hospitality  Ann and Donna-Marie Quinn and Fran Patrick, Josephine and Christie Brenda and Ancilla 

Church Cleaning  Team C—Saturday 22 June at 9.30am  

PLEASE NOTE  - If you are unable to attend on your rostered day, please arrange for someone else in your Ministry to take your place.  

THIS WEEKEND — 09 June 2024—10th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Ministry Sat 6pm  Sun 7.30am  Sun 9.30am  Sunday 6pm  

Acolytes/Altar Ministers John Tomczak Chris Yapp Conan Dewitt Tung Nguyen  

Altar Servers Erin; Abigail; Savio and Ethan  Aaron and Frank  Crissanto; Cesar and Ruben Denver; Noah and Larissa  

Proclaimers Meghan and Naethan Rita and Bernie Josephine and Leah Maureen and Judy 

Extr. Ministers Of Communion Betty; Sejin; Emily and Marie John; Kathleen; Brian and Debbie Sr Chau; Sr Le; Sr Oanh; Linda; 
Marilyn and Anna 

Eloise; Ivor; Thuy and Tristan  

Hospitality  Roopa and Desmond Mavis and Sally Sophie and Sr. Chitra Julie and Adam  

Church Cleaning  Team B—Thursday, 13 June 2024 @ 9.45am  

OUR SPONSORS 

INTERESTED IN VOLUNTEERING? - St Catherine’s House of Hospitality 
 

St Catherine’s House of Hospitality is a retreat and conference centre located at 113 Tyler Street, Tuart 
Hill. In order to keep the Centre affordable for those who need it, we are reliant on the support of vol-
unteers. We’d love to hear from you if you can offer a few hours a month. 
 

Opportunities for volunteering include 
• Hospitality – setting up the dining room; serving in the kitchen 
• Cooking 
• Gardening 
 

You’ll join a vibrant community where strong friendships are made.  Please give us a ring on 9443 9020 or send an email to 
stcatherines@westnet.com.au  Sr Elizabeth will be happy to answer any questions. 
You are invited to attend a social get-together for volunteers on either the 1st or 22nd July at 10.00am 

mailto:stcatherines@westnet.com.au

